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Body Protector Rule 2025 
 

 

A body protector is compulsory for all Pony Club Cross Country 

riding (including Arena Eventing) and Pony Racing activities 

whether it be training or competition. A body protector for these 

activities must meet BETA 2018 Level 3 Standard (blue and black 

label).  

For general use, the responsibility for choosing body protectors 

and the decision as to their use must rest with Members and their 

parents. It is recommended that a rider’s body protector should 

not be more than 2% of their body weight. When worn, body 

protectors must fit correctly, be comfortable and must not restrict 

movement. BETA recommends body protectors are replaced at 

least every three to five years, after which the impact absorption 

properties of the foam may have started to decline.  

Air Jackets 
 
If a rider chooses to wear an air jacket in Cross country or Pony Racing, it must only be 

used in addition with a normal body protector which meets BETA 2018 Level 3 standard 

(blue and black label). Parents and Members must be aware that riders may be 

permitted to continue after a fall in both competitions and training rides for Cross 

Country and / or Pony Racing if the First Aid provider has no concerns about their 

welfare. In the event of a fall, an air jacket must be fully deflated or removed before 

continuing, the conventional body protector must continue to be worn. Air jackets must 

not be worn under a jacket. Number bibs should be fitted over the air jacket loosely or 

with elasticised fastenings. 

 

 
   

 
 
 


